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The Board of Governors, 

(a) Reaffirming the objectives of the IAEA to accelerate and enlarge the contribution 
of atomic energy to peace, health, and prosperity throughout the world,  
 
(b) Noting with serious concern the recent attack by the Russian Federation that hit 
Ukraine’s National Children's Specialized Hospital “Okhmatdyt”, a recipient of 
technical cooperation support through the IAEA Technical Cooperation Programme 
including in the area of cancer diagnostics and treatment, 
 
(c) Emphasizing that Okhmatdyt plays a vital role in the treatment of pediatric cancer 
in Ukraine, supported by IAEA initiatives to enhance radiotherapy capabilities, which 
are essential for saving young lives and mitigating the impact of cancer, 
 

1. Condemns in the strongest terms the disruption of IAEA technical assistance to Ukraine 
caused by the Russian Federation’s recent military strike that hit the “Okhmatdyt” 
National Children's Specialized Hospital; 

 
2. Supports the continuation of IAEA technical cooperation efforts in Ukraine, including the 

provision of further assistance to the “Okhmatdyt” National Children's Specialized 
Hospital and similar facilities, to ensure the continuity of essential medical services and 
to enhance radiation safety and protection measures; 
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3. Encourages Member States to offer political, financial, and in-kind support to the IAEA 
comprehensive programme of technical support and assistance to Ukraine, including 
through the provision of necessary nuclear safety and security related equipment, training 
and support as requested by Ukraine; and 

 
4. Requests the Director General to continue to provide regular updates to the Board of 

Governors on relevant developments in Ukraine. 
 

 


